
REPORT
ANNUAL
2020

Our Mission 
Mon Health exists to enhance the 
health of the communities we serve, 
one person at a time.
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One of the most gratifying moments for me each year is the publication of the annual report from the Mon 
Health Medical Center and Mon Health Preston Memorial Foundations. Here’s why:
 
| The report gives a quick and important overview of some of the significant accomplishments that our health 
system and hospitals have made in our continuing mission to provide easy access to highest quality, affordable 
care for everyone in our community.
 
| We see the ongoing generosity and commitment through the personal investment of our community  
members in a medical care mission that was founded and funded by community members with great  
foresight 100 years ago.
 
| The report celebrates individuals who make a real difference 
in the lives of others, either through delivering the care or 
helping to support innovation and medical breakthroughs that 
benefit everyone in our community.
 
| I’m reminded that community investment in the most 
important community hospital system in North Central West 
Virginia is a critical component of making sure that our citizens 
continue to have a choice in where they get their medical care.
 
| A community health system – from our physicians to our 
nurses and caregivers to our staff and our patients – is a 
reflection of unique character of our community, made up of 
people who are our neighbors, friends and family.
 
I’m also reminded that it is a privilege for me to lead such a 
talented team in service to our West Virginia communities  
and families, and to be a part of a community that cares for 
each other.
 
Our Foundations and its supporters are strong elements 
of the Margin of Excellence that defines Mon Health. From 
our nationally recognized heart program that is second to 
none to our strong and easily accessible network of family 
care physicians and specialists to our role in research and 
clinical trials, our Foundation and its supporters are making a 
difference. That investment made by donors and supporters 
provides vital funding to enhance programs, offer new 
equipment, provide for colleague support and training, invest 
in future healthcare providers and expand our renowned care 
across our region.
 
This year’s reflection is unique in that in some ways it marks 
a new beginning as we work to normalize our lives after the 
disruption of the COVID-19 pandemic. Mon Health medical 
heroes were on the front lines every day for the fight against 
the virus, and the Foundation teams were right there with 
them.
 
I want to express my warmest thanks to all of you who invest 
in our community mission. We could not provide this Margin  
of Excellence without each and every one of you.

BUILDING ON THE PROMISE  
OF COMMUNITY HEALTHCARE

David Goldberg
Mon Health System President and CEO

Thank you for choosing Mon Health as your medical 
care partner. 

Since we were founded by community members 100 
years ago, our goal has always been to help West 
Virginians live their best lives through better health, 
smart treatment and hope. We have a long tradition and 
history of serving our neighbors by providing the highest 
quality of care close to home.

The Mon Health Foundation is a not-for-profit 
organization of community volunteers and staff who 
raise money to support the fine work and expertise of our physicians, nurses, caregivers and staff at Mon 
Health hospitals and medical clinics throughout North Central West Virginia. We work diligently to help fund the 
latest advancements in medical technology and breakthrough medicine that help elevate the care you receive.

Our mission at the Foundation is to provide the “Margin of Excellence” that keeps Mon Health nationally 
recognized year after year as one of the best community hospitals in the nation. Ensuring that our neighbors 
have a choice in where they get their healthcare – conveniently in their own communities – is a driving force 
for us.

You can help keep community healthcare strong at Mon Health with your donation to the Foundation. 
Any amount helps maintain the Margin of Excellence that will define the future of healthcare in our region for 
families and generations to come.

You can also support our work by taking time to tell us your personal story of the excellent care you received 
at Mon Health. Our dedicated caregivers and staff always show up for the families we serve, regardless 
of difficulties posed by circumstances such as COVID-19, weather or any other unforeseen events. I can’t 
emphasize enough how uplifting it is to them to be recognized by those they serve. If you decide to include a 

donation with your story, you can dedicate it to that special nurse 
or doctor who made a difference in your life.

If you are unable to make a tax-deductible donation, we 
understand. This is a financially difficult time for many in our 
community, but any amount helps support our mission and make 
a difference.

Mon Health is proud to be here for you when you need us most. 
Thank you for trusting us with your care. Please know that we will 
continue to bring our best every day for you and the families we 
serve. 

MARGIN OF 

EXCELLENCE

MHS Values: 
Integrity 

Commitment 

Accountability 

Respect 

Excellence
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“”We work diligently to 
help fund the latest 
advancements in 
medical technology and 
breakthrough medicine 
that help elevate the 
care you receive.



There is a section of the annual report that lists the donors to the Mon Health Medical Center 
Foundation, and that list begins with the gifts made in the memory and honor of others.
 
This annual report reflects on a period that unfolded in the midst of one of the most disruptive 
moments in our history — a pandemic that took loved ones from families and put enormous 
pressure on others, including our front-line healthcare heroes. Through it all, our Foundation was 
here to serve others, which is truly the simplest statement of mission for every Foundation.
 
The investment community members make in our Foundation, which supports the not-for-profit 
mission of our community hospital system, is an expression of service to others in time of need.  
It’s also an expression of love.
 
I’ve always seen the mission of our Foundation as one built on love. Never has that been more 
apparent to me than in this time of pandemic. Our physicians and caregivers showed up day after 
day — at great risk to themselves — to be here for a community in need.
 
What our Foundation does year after year is support those physicians and caregivers with what 
we like to think of as the Margin of Excellence — that something extra that supports the medical 
mission. Never have I been more proud of our Foundation mission than over this last year-and-a-half 
seeing firsthand the authentic dedication our caregivers have to our community.
 
From deep in my heart, I want to say thank you to all of you in the community who find it in your 
hearts to support our Foundation mission. You make an investment in love that translates into 
making a real difference in the lives of families in our community.
 
You are the Margin of Excellence in healthcare in North Central West Virginia.

Luella Gunter

EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR 
MESSAGE

Luella Gunter
Mon Health System Executive Director

BURTON 
Baby Items
Since 2017, Pham Burton has hand-knitted more than 300 
baby booties, mittens and hats to donate to the newborns at 
the Mon Health Hazel Ruby McQuain Birth Center. A grateful 
staff uses the items to help keep the babies warm while they 
are in the hospital and send them home with families as a 
remembrance of the special day. We thank William and Pham 
Burton for their continued generosity to the Mon Health 
Medical Center and the sweet start to life they contribute to 
our babies!
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THE 58TH ANNUAL BALL 
OF THE YEAR 2021
is coming!

In an effort to revitalize our West Virginia 
communities, the Mon Health Medical Center 
Auxiliary is hosting an Appalachian Revival with 
a two-day event at Pete Dye Golf Club on August 
27 and 28. This will include a VIP Progressive Golf 
Experience and a Dinner Soirée in the Hills. 

The weekend will be dedicated to celebrating our 
deep heritage and rich talent, with decorations, food 
and entertainment all being locally sourced. Together, 
we will explore the best of West Virginia’s flavors, 
art, music and golf. We will also enjoy the luxury of 
an alfresco dining experience — all nestled in our 
glorious Appalachian landscape.

Proceeds from this year’s event will again support 
the Progression Through Postpartum Program, or P3. 
This program was created to support postpartum 
depression, anxiety and mood disorders, which one 
in nine mothers experiences after childbirth. As one 
of only 15 programs in the country, our incredible 
Women’s Health and Family Birthing Center team 
saw a need in our area. 

Now, the team is ready to expand into its own space 
to provide in-person support groups and outpatient 
group therapy, rooms for lactation consulting, 
childcare services, yoga, nutrition, exercise classes 
and other services as needed. Breaking down 
barriers on the stigma that surrounds mental 
health, this program has had an enormous impact in 
providing guidance for the entire family.

The Mon Health Medical Center Auxiliary is steeped in rich 
history and accomplishment. Originally chartered as the Auxiliary 
of Monongalia General Hospital, this volunteer fundraising 
organization is celebrating its 77th year. There are more than 500 
lifetime members, and the group has contributed in excess of  
$2 million to the hospital. 

The current Auxiliary Board is proud to continue the legacy of 
the original founders. The 2019 Ball of the Year proceeds totaling 
$211,650 were donated to the establishment of P3, which will 
also benefit from the 2021 Ball of the Year funds. Additionally, the 
Auxiliary presented the Foundation with a check for $100,000 in 
June 2020. This is the first installment of a $350,000 pledge to the 
newly established Geriatric Emergency Department. 

MON HEALTH MEDICAL CENTER 
USES INNOVATIVE TECHNOLOGY 
FOR LUNG CANCER DIAGNOSIS
New innovation that holds promise to fight lung cancer can be found at Mon Health Medical Center. Used 
to view the inside of the lungs and obtain a tissue sample for biopsy, the goal is to enable earlier and more 
accurate diagnosis of small and hard-to-reach nodules in the periphery of the lung.

This technology integrates the latest advancements in robotics, software, data science and endoscopy  
(the use of small cameras and tools to enter the body through its natural openings).

Mon Health Medical Center is the first hospital in North Central West Virginia to utilize the platform,  
which was recently cleared by the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA).

“Lung cancer is the leading cause of cancer deaths 
worldwide, in part because it has no symptoms in its 
early stages. Because the Monarch Platform provides 
improved reach, vision and control for bronchoscopic 
procedures, it holds the potential to help us to make a 
diagnosis earlier,” said Dr. Jaschar Shakuri-Rad, robotic 
surgeon and Director of Robotic Surgery at Mon Health 
Medical Center.

“We are excited about the promise of this technology 
to offer a more hopeful future for our patients  
with lung cancer.”

More than 90% of people diagnosed with lung cancer 
do not survive the disease, in part because it is often 
found at an advanced stage. There are a variety  
of diagnostic options currently available for lung  
cancer, but all have limitations in accuracy, safety  
or invasiveness.

These limitations can lead to false positives, false 
negatives or side effects such as pneumothorax 
(collapsed lung) and hemorrhage, which may increase 
healthcare costs and extend hospital stays.

“Early and accurate diagnosis of lung nodules is 
crucial,” explained Mark Gilliam, Chief Administrative 
Officer at Mon Health Medical Center.

“At Mon Health Medical Center, the use of robotic 
bronchoscopy will revolutionize the way we are able to 
treat patients and serve our community.”

The Monarch® Platform utilizes a familiar controller-like interface that physicians use to navigate the flexible 
robotic endoscope to the periphery of the lung with improved reach, vision and control.

Combining traditional endoscopic views into the lung with computer-assisted navigation based on 3D models 
of the patient’s lung anatomy, the Monarch® Platform provides physicians with continuous bronchoscope vision 
throughout the entire procedure.

SOURCE: WV NEWS
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Stonewall Jackson 
Memorial Hospital (SJMH) 
brought the Mon Health 
Family Birth Center’s 
Progressing Through 
Postpartum Program (P3) 
to its community thanks 
to a supporting gift from 
Buckhannon Toyota.
The program, one of only 
15 perinatal depression 
programs in the nation, 
provides critical support to 
mothers and families 
coping with the stress 
that can sometimes 
become overwhelming 
after childbirth. 

“This is an important 
program for families 
in our community, and 
Buckhannon Toyota is 
pleased to be able to 
help fund expansion of 
the support services to 
Weston and our surrounding 
communities,” said  
Jason Minsker,  
President and Dealer of 

Buckhannon Toyota.
After the successful 
implementation of the 
program in Morgantown, 
the screening tool used 
to identify perinatal mood 
disorders was initiated at 
SJMH in the spring of 2020. 
All mothers delivering 
at Stonewall will receive 
screening and postpartum 
support. Typically, 25% of 
those screened require 
further specialty care.

Through the program’s 
screening and early 
intervention, Mon 
Health helps shorten the 
duration and long-term 
consequences of untreated 
mental health issues.

Information on this program 
can be found on the 
Stonewall Jackson Memorial 
Hospital website.

We wish to especially thank our  
golfers and sponsors as we host the  
31st year of the tournament in 2021. 
 
Upcoming Tournaments

DELYNN MEMORIAL GOLF CLASSIC 
AT PETE DYE

August 9, 2021
12:30PM Tee-Off 
 
Contact Luella Gunter (304-598-1889 or 
gunterl@monhealthsys.org) to register.
 

At Stonewall Jackson 
Memorial Hospital

BUCKHANNON 
TOYOTA FUNDS 
POSTPARTUM 
PROGRAM

THE 2020 BILL 
HENNESSEY 
GOLF SERIES 
RAISED OVER 
$100,000 
IN SUPPORT OF HEALTH 
CAREER SCHOLARSHIPS  
AND OUR GERIATRIC 
EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT. 

The commitment of Mon Health 
physicians to our community is 
demonstrated every day through 
the high-quality medicine they bring 
to those who need them most. That 
commitment extends beyond the 
bedside.

Dr. William McBee, a Mon Health 
Medical Center oncologist, has 
provided a generous donation 

through our Foundation to establish 
the McBee Clinical-Technical 
Support Staff Advancement 
Scholarship. The financial assistance 
is designed to encourage those 
who wish to pursue professional 
development in a field of their 
choice in healthcare. The 
scholarship will be awarded to 
members of the Mon Health family 
who serve in clinical and technical 

support roles (such as surgical 
technicians, clinical assistants, 
phlebotomists and others) to create 
opportunity for them to advance 
professionally.

We honor Dr. McBee and all of our 
caregivers who generously give of 
their time and their finances to help 
others in our community.

Mon Health Physicians 

CONTRIBUTE MORE 
THAN EXPERTISE 
TO EXCELLENCE

The Mon Health Medical Center Foundation has 
received a $294,350 grant from the Hazel Ruby 
McQuain Charitable Trust to create medical simulation 
training designed to improve health outcomes and 
provide continuing education advancement for 
physicians and staff at the hospital.

The training simulates real-time critical events in the 
care continuum of a patient, allowing an instructor to 
control the pace at which an event occurs and pausing 
at critical points so that learning opportunities are 
maximized. Structured debriefing occurs after the 
simulated event, which allows for additional realistic 
practice and the development of proficiency. 
“This is state-of-the-art learning and helps to create 
best practice in caring for patients,” said David 

Goldberg, President and CEO of Mon Health System. 
“This is yet another example of the Hazel Ruby 
McQuain Charitable Trust recognizing the value of 
projects that advance the health and well-being of our 
community, and we are grateful to the Foundation for 
its trust in Mon Health.”

As West Virginia faces a national nurse shortage, the 
development of a simulation lab will also advance 
the training to increase the nursing workforce in 
North Central West Virginia. Financial support from 
community partners like the McQuain Charitable Trust 
help Mon Health maintain a margin of excellence to 
advance the highest quality of care for West 
Virginia families.  

Hazel Ruby McQuain 
Charitable Trust 

MON HEALTH 
MEDICAL CENTER  
FOUNDATION 
AWARDED
$294,350 FOR 
MEDICAL 
SIMULATION LAB

“�Focused simulation eliminates variation, 
which saves lives.”  
Dr. Krystal Atkinson,  
Chief Nursing Executive, Mon Health System
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The Mon Health Medical Center Foundation 
awarded $45,000 in scholarships to students 
pursuing degrees in healthcare fields.

Thanks to increased donations from our 
community, we were able to expand our annual 
educational assistance distribution to include an 
additional 10 worthy students. New scholarships 
in 2020 included the Bill Hennessey Health Career 
Scholarship, the Virginia Ann Harris Memorial 
Scholarship, and the Sonya Maset, RN 
Nursing Scholarship.

A grant for $200,000 to expand 
telehealth services for West 
Virginians and  
to help offset unexpected expenses 
related to COVID-19 has been 
awarded to Mon Health Medical 
Center from the Milan  
Puskar Foundation.

Mon Health Medical Center is 
committed to extending the reach 
of the telehealth initiative to serve 
more citizens in need of medical care 
and to meet the mission of the Milan 
Puskar Foundation to improve the 
quality of life for all West Virginians.

“This generous support from the 
Milan Puskar Foundation is both 
welcomed and critical during this 
pandemic,” said David Goldberg, 
President and CEO of Mon Health 
System. “We’ve been given $100,000 

to expand telehealth services at a 
time of unprecedented need. We’ve 
also received $100,000 to help our 
health system offset unexpected 
expenses because of our response 
to the pandemic. Mon Health has 
put the safety of our colleagues, 
patients and visitors first by ensuring 
we screen visitors, colleagues and 
patients in an effort to mitigate 
spread to each other or those 
coming to us for medical care. This 
is a significant investment, and we 
will not end this practice until the 
pandemic state of emergency ends. 
Your safety and well-being are our  
top priority.”

COVID-19 has stretched hospital 
resources and disrupted the lives of 
West Virginian citizens. Expanding 
telehealth services will make access 
to care easier for citizens and allow 

medical personnel to serve those 
citizens better and more safely.

Unexpected expenses include 
increasing need for PPE (Personal 
Protective Equipment), traveling 
nurses, establishing COVID-19 
screening staff and testing sites.

“The Milan Puskar Foundation has 
a history of investing in programs 
to improve the quality of life for 
West Virginia citizens, and this is a 
moment of great need,” said Mark 
Gilliam, Chief Administrative Officer 
for Mon Health Medical Center and 
Chief Information Officer for Mon 
Health System. “With Mon Health, 
we have great community partners 
stepping up to answer the call in the 
fight against COVID-19.”

COVID-19 Relief Grants 

AWARDED TO MON HEALTH 
MEDICAL CENTER FOUNDATION

45 Deserving Students

RECEIVE 
HEALTH CAREER 
SCHOLARSHIPS

“This generous support from the 
Milan Puskar Foundation is a 

blessing during this pandemic 
and helps us create the margin 

of excellence to serve 
our community.” 
- David Goldberg

“”

The Health Career Scholarship Program was 
created in 1991 to promote careers in healthcare 
in fields with projected shortages in our service 
area. Since the establishment of the program, the 
Foundation has awarded over $700,000.

The scholarships are valued at $1,000 per year 
for up to four years. Selection is based on the 
application, academic performance and financial 
need. Each applicant submits a letter describing 
why they chose a specific health career. A 
subcommittee of the Foundation’s Board of 
Directors selects the recipients.
 
To find out more about criteria for selection, the 
application and instructions on how to apply, 
visit our website: 
www.monhealth.com/main/scholarship-program.
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When Donald and Glendora Headley visit Mon Health for treatment, they feel 
like they are talking with family. In the fall of 2020, Don was the first patient 
at Mon Health to receive the MitraClipTM, a simple procedure that fixes the 
mitral valve in your heart and restores normal blood flow. Unlike open-heart 
surgery, the MitraClipTM is minimally invasive, using only a catheter to reach 
the heart and implant the clip. Most patients quickly experience improvement 
in symptoms and quality of life.

Don’s procedure was a success, thanks to the outstanding team at the Mon Health Heart and Vascular Center. 
As grateful patients, Don and Glendora now wanted to help others by making a generous donation to the Mon 
Health Medical Center Foundation in support of both cardiac care and cancer.

Glendora felt the experience was unlike anything she’s experienced at other medical centers, and it is one 
reason why she and Don have chosen Mon Health since 1967. “You feel like they want to take care of you,”
said Glendora. “You don’t feel like you are just a number.”

“Gratitude is one of the most important and motivating factors in a patient’s or family’s decision to give,” said 
Luella Gunter, Executive Director of Philanthropy. “Giving promotes healing, and is a natural extension of the 
clinical experience. We are grateful to be the conduit for those donors who wish to impact others in one of the 
most personal and significant ways: the gift of health. “

GRATEFUL 
PATIENT

DONOR WALL
In May 2020, Mon Health Preston Memorial Hospital 
celebrated its five-year anniversary in the new facility. 

Since opening the doors to the new facility in 2015, 
Preston Memorial Hospital has accomplished several 
things to be proud of. Some of the accomplishments 
include receiving a five-star CMS rating, becoming the 
first and only Acute Stroke Ready hospital in the state 
of West Virginia, and being accepted into the Gold 
WVHA Honors program. 
 
The new Mon Health Preston Memorial Hospital 
campus was made possible by the donors of the 

Building for a Healthy Future Capital Campaign.  
“We are extremely grateful for our donors in allowing 
us to continue to provide quality healthcare close to 
home,” said Melissa Lockwood, Mon Health Preston 
Memorial Hospital Chief Administration Officer.

The Preston Memorial Hospital replacement facility 
was made possible by the citizens of Preston County 
through their generosity and support. The Building for 
a Healthy Future capital campaign brought in more 
than $2.5 million.  

TURKEY TROT 

The inaugural Turkey Trot was held 
Tuesday, November 24. The turkey trot 
raised more than $2,000 for the hospitals 
greatest need. 

PRESTON MEMORIAL HOSPITAL CELEBRATES  
FIVE-YEAR ANNIVERSARY
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Tribute(s) for C. Brian Arthurs, MD 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Mrs. Mary Jo Hall

Tribute(s) for Dr. Wissam Gharib 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of:  

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Headley

Tribute(s) for Mary Hall, MD 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of:  

Dr. and Mrs. Alan Rosenbluth

Tribute(s) for Debbie Harn 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Carol Kapnicky

Tribute(s) for C. Andrew Heiskell, MD 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Mrs. Jean Bonsall 
Rita Tanner

Tribute(s) for Dr. and Mrs. Alan Hess 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Sandra and Gary Waters

Tribute(s) for Infusion Center at Mon Health 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Martha Wiles-Mapstead

Tribute(s) for Dr. Jerome Johnson 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Dr. and Mrs. Mark L. Johnson

Tribute(s) for Dr. Vincent Kolanko 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Mr. Michael Callen

Tribute(s) for Leombruno Family 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Oreste Leombruno Jr.

Tribute(s) for Dr. William McBee Jr. 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

David Bodkin 
Mrs. Rebecca Summerfield

Tribute(s) for MHMC Physician Med Staff 
Committee Members 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

David and Noel Goldberg

Tribute(s) for MHMC, Preston and Stonewall 
Medical Executive Members 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

David and Noel Goldberg

Tribute(s) for Dr. and Mrs. Alexander Nagy 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Headley

Tribute(s) for Dr. JoAnn O’Keefe 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Mr. Michael Callen

Tribute(s) for Oncology Unit (MHMC) 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

David Bodkin 
Mrs. Janet Petrucci

Tribute(s) for Marcus T. Allen	 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Misha Tate

Tribute(s) for Helen Almasy 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Sherman Riemenschneider

Tribute(s) for Jeanette Baniak 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Mr. Pete Perry

Tribute(s) for Charles “Larry” Beall, MD 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Ms. Monica Andis 
Anonymous - FDN 
Mary Ann Baker 
Dr. Susan Capelle 
Shelly Cross 
Edward Frohnapfel 
Mr. Gary Gilbert 
Ms. Helen Graffious 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Headley 
Dr. and Mrs. James Jackson 
Dr. and Mrs. Roger E. King 
Lambright & Gutta 
Mr. and Mrs. Cyril Logar 
Kathy Mancusi 
Sharon and Jack Richman 
Randi and Russell Rothenberg 
Andrea Sloan 
TAANA Foundation & The Chesapeake Nurse Attorneys 
Jane Yue

Tribute(s) for Otho Black 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Johnetta Black

Tribute(s) for Walter E. Brautigam 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Jack and Carol Brautigam

Tribute(s) for Mildred Bright 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Jane & Jim Davis 
Deanie Van Camp

Tribute(s) for Jim Brock 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Ronald and Stephanie Stovash

Tribute(s) for George & Ada Bucklew 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Ms. Mary Mihallik

Tribute(s) for Bryan Carey 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Jack and Carol Brautigam 
Ms. Judith Greathouse

2020 TRIBUTE GIFTS
Gifts Made in Memory and Honor of Our Community Members 
(Contributions received January 1, 2020 - December 31, 2020)

Tribute(s) for Dr. Kim Carey 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Drake & Francesca Battista 
Tia Biro 
Jack and Carol Brautigam 
Marguerite Davis 
Maureen Flaherty 
Bonnie Fox 
Ms. Judith Greathouse 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott King 
Maloney & Associates 
Sharon and Jack Richman 
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Taylor

Tribute(s) for Doris Chipps 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Rebecca Bonfili 
Gay Chipps 
Kenneth and Carol Means 
Morgantown Security and Fire 
Arlene Shutt 
Harlan Trickett

Tribute(s) for James H. Clark 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Robin Breakiron

Tribute(s) for Nancy Jean Comer 
	 Gifts Received In Memory Of: 
	 JS Walker Associates, Realtors

Tribute(s) for Ethel Mae “Tizzie” Curry 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

JS Walker Associates, Realtors 
Dr. and Mrs. Roger E. King 
William and Susan Rice 
Sharon and Jack Richman 
Kristan Rushford 
Mr. and Mrs. William Ryan 
Ronald and Stephanie Stovash 
Pam and Karl Yagle

Tribute(s) for John Emory “Link” Cutlip 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Marlene Musgrave

Tribute(s) for Tyrone Dalton 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Dana and Douglas Dalton 
Marie Dalton 
Robin Dalton 
T.D. Myers

Tribute(s) for Ralph Lee Davis Jr. 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Darla Early 
Mike & Cheri Hays 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Headley 
Doris Price 
Lora & Jack Rinehart 
Mrs. Wilma Sternthal

Tribute(s) for Ralph L. Davis Sr. 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Mrs. Wilma Sternthal

Tribute(s) for Franklin “Earnest” Dille 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Pamela and William Cochran 
Harold and Lisa Varner

Tribute(s) for Judge Fred L. Fox II 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Ms. Charlee Fox

Tribute(s) for Robert W. Hoone 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Melanie Hoone

Tribute(s) for Patty Horstman 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Lori Mueller

Tribute(s) for Patricia Jenkins Sanders 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Ms. Elizabeth Harvey

Tribute(s) for Isabel Jones 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Deanie Van Camp

Tribute(s) for Paul Kapnicky 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Carol Kapnicky

Tribute(s) for Edward E. Kerns 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Judith and John Bochan

Tribute(s) for Melissa King Gregg 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Dr. and Mrs. William H. Burns 
Co-Workers, HKBT 
Ms. Sharon Offutt 
Deb Wright			

Tribute(s) for Connie Lantz 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Bob and Suzanne Andre 
Michael and Alexia Burge 
Wade and Jill Linger 
Ms. Jennifer Schellenberg			

Tribute(s) for Betty Leombruno 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Oreste Leombruno Jr.

Tribute(s) for Stella Long 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Ms. Cynthia Novak

Tribute(s) for Anne Mansberger 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Nicola and Terrell Parr

Tribute(s) for Thelma McGinnis 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Living by Faith Church

Tribute(s) for Veronica “Vee” Ann Meleady 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Mr. and Mrs. William Burton Jr. 
Mary Anne and Paul Meleady			

Tribute(s) for Ida Virginia Morgan 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Ms. Lisa Morgan

Tribute(s) for Mike and Elizabeth Musolin 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Drs. Christopher and Mary Edwards, DO

HONOR & MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTORS (CONT.)
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Tribute(s) for Mr. Robert Nehls Jr. 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Victor and Janine Adao 
Dr. David Lawrence 
Victoria Nehls			

Tribute(s) for Betty Nelcamp 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Mon Health Medical Center

Tribute(s) for Shirley Parker 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Judy Toothman

Tribute(s) for Linda Paugh 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Gerald Paugh

Tribute(s) for Willie and Betty Pinella 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Mary Edwards, DO

Tribute(s) for Gene Randolph 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Drs. Chris and Mary Edwards

Tribute(s) for Mrs. Sophia Reeder 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Drs. JoAnn and Michael O’Keefe

Tribute(s) for John Rockis 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Lana Cantoni 
Clear Mountain Bank 
Cheryl and Bill Dunaway 
Mary Ann Farmer 
Ms. Mary Favino 
Mrs. Susan Mills 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Thewlis Jr.			

Tribute(s) for Mike Saturday 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Julia Bartlett 
Mrs. Phyllis Britton 
Erma Pellegrin 
Pineview Dermatology			

Tribute(s) for Mabel Savasta 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Traci and Michael Savasta

Tribute(s) for Carolyn Sigman 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Deanie Van Camp

Tribute(s) for Carroll Smarr 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

FBI WV Complex

Tribute(s) for Mrs. Carolyn Smith 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Cynthia Asbury and Nancy Galusky 
Eric and Lisa Goodwin 
Rebecca and Kenneth Goodwin			

Tribute(s) for Mrs. Carolyn Smith 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Steven White

Tribute(s) for Fred Nelson St. Clair 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Dr. and Mrs. William Rose

Tribute(s) for Eleanor (Ellie) Tacy 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Virgil Tacy Jr.

Tribute(s) for Alfred Ware 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Deanie Van Camp

Tribute(s) for Lewis Eugene Weaver 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Robin Hissam 
John and Rebecca Mattern 
Angela Cipriani 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Feltz 
Diana Freeland 
Gary and Judy Lusher 
Ms. Nancy Moore 
Madeline Oliverio 
Jeffrey and Dina Smith 
Gary and Kim Weaver			

Tribute(s) for Ken Weiss 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Jeannette Krizner

Tribute(s) for Ann Wiley 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Mrs. Ann Conner 
Mark Hyken 
Mrs. Joann King 
Dr. and Mrs. Roger E. King 
Jon and Stephanie Oberly	  
Keith Pappas 
Mrs. Carol Sue Pride 
Ann Setien 
Ms. Cindy Shuman 
Mr. and Mrs. David Straface 
Rita Tanner 
Ms. Meshell Watkins 
Joanne Wiley

Tribute(s) for Ernest G. Yeager 
	� Gifts Received In Memory Of: 

Ms. Kathy Miller

Tribute(s) for George Zinn 
	� Gifts Received In Honor Of: 

Dr. and Mrs. Roger E. King

Mon Health’s mission in North Central 
West Virginia is critical for the families 
it serves. You can help to ensure the 
families who come after us 100 years 
from now have the legacy of a strong 
and vibrant community health system.

“”

HONOR & MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTORS (CONT.)

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Acciavatti
Victor and Janine Adao
Glenn and Susan Adrian
Mrs. Stella Allen
Ms. Monica Andis
Bob and Suzanne Andre
Ms. Thelma Andy
Cynthia Asbury and 
	 Mrs. Nancy Atwell
Ms. Kimberly Auten
Changfen Badger
Lina Bai & Dong Gao
Mary Ann Baker
Julia Bartlett
Ms. Wendy Bass
Mr. James Batson
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Battin
Drake & Francesca Battista
Mr. Justin Beeson
Christy Belan
Ms. Marilyn Bendena
Ms. Shirley Bennett
Mr. Lowell Bennett
Teresa Berenbrok
Ms. Cynthia Berkshire
Mr. J.F. Biesczad
Tia Biro
Johnetta Black
Robert Blaney
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bleigh
Dr. Thomas Blume
Judith and John Bochan
David Bodkin
Rebecca Bonfili
Mrs. Jean Bonsall
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Bowen
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Bowers
Ed Boyle
Mr. John Boyle II
Edward P. Boyle
Ms. Pamela Braham
Jack and Carol Brautigam
Robin Breakiron
Mrs. Phyllis Britton
Frances Brownfield
Michael and Alexia Burge
Jessica and Matt Burns
Dr. and Mrs. William H. Burns
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Burton
Mr. and Mrs. William Burton Jr.
Thomas Burwell
Kay Butcher
Ms. Jill Buterbaugh
Barry Calef
David and Zoann Callahan
Mr. Michael Callen
Lana Cantoni
Dr. Susan Capelle
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Carey
Ms. Mary Carpenter
Luwana Carr
Mrs. Sharon Cassino
Danin Cather
Mr. Gale Catlett
David & Lorna Chappell
Rhonda Chase
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Chase
Ms. Sharon Cheslock

Ms. Margaret Cheslock
Kris and James Childs
Gay Chipps
Vince Chisler
Ms. Toni Christian
Shawn Christian
Angela Cipriani
Charlotte and Robert Clonch
Co-Workers, HKBT
Pamela and William Cochran
Gary and Margaret Coene
Mr. and Mrs. Oran Cogar Jr.
Ms. Brenda Colasanti
Kenton and Madeline Colvin
Ms. Debbie Conaway
Bobbie Conklin
Dr. and Mrs. Frederick Conley
Mrs. Ann Conner
Marcus Cooper
Gregory and Brenda Cooper
Ms. Natalie Cornell
Ms. Abby Cox
Natalie and Robert Creese
Ron and Sylvia Crites
Dr. Samantha Crites
Shelly Cross
Laura Cullen
Jennifer Cunningham
Ms. Gloria Cunningham
Donald Curry
Mr. and Mrs. David Custer
Mr. Donald Cyphers
Ms. Laurie Dailey
Ms. Susan Dalton
Ms. Robin Dalton
Marie Dalton
Dana and Douglas Dalton
Dr. Anup Das
Marguerite Davis
Jane & Jim Davis
Katherine Davison
Danielle Dawson
Mr. Mark Day
Ms. Brenda DeBastiani
Ms. Kathy DeBone
Perri DeChristopher
Nancy Decker
Matt DeGarmo
Vickie Deleruyelle
Mr. Thomas DeWitt
Ms. Esther Diamond
Min Ding
Mary Distelrath
Joshua Dolin
Kay Dornacker
Ms. Jacqueline Dorsey
Lyn and Susan Dotson
Lynda Dougherty and Klaus Schmidt
Marisa Downey
Matt Drahos
Timothy Duff
Grant Duffield
Cheryl and Bill Dunaway
Ms. Kandy Earl
Darla Early
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Eavenson
Drs. Chris and Mary Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. John Ellis

June Eschenmann
Laura Evans
Ms. Elaine Everitt
Mr. and Mrs. William Evick
Marilee Fabiano
Mary Ann Farmer
Ms. Mary Favino
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Feltz
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Fisher
Maureen Flaherty
William Foley
Ms. Karen Ford
Ms. Shirley Ford
Bonnie Forman
Paula Fotta
Denise Fowler
Bonnie Fox
Ms. Charlee Fox
Diana Freeland
Wanda & Gary Freeman
Dr. and Mrs. William Fremouw
Karen Friggens
Edward Frohnapfel
Leigh Ann Fulks
Mr. Arthur Gabriel Sr.
Joyce and Ron Gacek
Nancy Galusky
Mr. James Gaston
Mrs. Wilma Gauntlett
Kevin Gessler and Amy Skeens
Mr. Gary Gilbert
Mark Gilliam
Ms. Brenda Glaspell
Dr. and Mrs. Francis A. Goad
David and Noel Goldberg
Jacqueline Goldberg
Eric and Lisa Goodwin
Rebecca and Kenneth Goodwin
Ms. Helen Graffious
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Grandon II
Trella Greaser
Ms. Judith Greathouse
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Green
Ms. Lisa Ann Gresko
Frank Griswold, MD
Luella and Jeffrey Gunter
Nancy and William Gwilliam
Mrs. Beverly Haden
Sally Haggerty
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Haines
Judith Hall
Mrs. Mary Jo Hall
Drs. David and Mary Hall
Betty Hamilton
Virginia and Allan Hammock
Jon and Lynn Hammock
Mr. Dean Hancox
Tim and Becky Hardwick
Erma Harned
Mrs. Sandra Harper
Teresa Harriman
Aimee Harris
Dr. Summers Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Harsh
TL Hartley
Shirley Hartley
Ms. Elizabeth Harvey
Mr. Steven Haught

Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Hawkins
Mike & Cheri Hays
Tanya Headley
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Headley
Donna Hebb
Dr. and Mrs. C. Andrew Heiskell
Mr. Robert Hennessey
Peggy Hensley
William Hepfinger
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Heston
Robert Hewitt
Mrs. Linda Hickman
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Higgins
Mary Lynn Hileman
David Hills
Robin Hissam
William Hobba
Patti and J.T. Hodges
Ms. Regina Holloway
Jean Holter
Melanie Hoone
Charlene and James Horan
Elizabeth Horne
Larry Horton
Mr. Jerrey Hoyt
Ms. Kathleen Huffman
Marcia Huhn
Brian Hukill
Mr. Johnny Hurley
William and Jane Hutchison
Mark Hyken
Dr. and Mrs. Nabil M. Jabbour
Dr. and Mrs. James Jackson
Nathaniel James
Jesse Jeffries
Bruce Jenkins
George and Lois Jenkins
Ms. Lorraine Johnson
Ms. Mary Johnson
Ms. Maureen Johnson
Dr. and Mrs. Mark L. Johnson
Steve Johnson
Mr. John W. Jones
Ms. Roxane Jones
Janet Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Juskowich
Ms. Gretchen Kaczmarczyk
Maddy Kalchik
Mr. and Mrs. William Kania
Carol Kapnicky
Mr. Shawn Keenen
Royce and Mike Keller
Edward and Diana Keller
Dorothy Kendzora
Ms. Paulette Kendzora
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Kerr
Ms. Geraldine Kessel
Mr. and Mrs. Scott King
Ms. Sharon King
Mrs. Joann King
Dr. and Mrs. Roger E. King
Mrs. Judi Kisner
Ms. Lillian Klein
Mrs. Lorraine Knestaut
Paula Koch
Jeannette Krizner
Mrs. Judy Kun

WE APPRECIATE 
OUR DONORS INDIVIDUAL DONORS
(Contributions received January 1, 2020 - December 31, 2020) 
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Mr. and Mrs. C.K. Kyle
Mr. and Mrs. Steve LaCagnin
Ed and Karen Larry
Patrick Lawless and Teresa Nolf
Dr. David Lawrence
Oreste Leombruno Jr.
Mr. John Leonian
Hui Li
Benjamin and Breanna Li
Ann and William Lieff
Steve and Judith Lightner
Karen Likins
Ms. Robyn Lindamood
Helen Lindsay
Wade and Jill Linger
Nicole Linger
Herbert and Nancy Linn
Gavin Littledike
Dr. and Mrs. James Littles Jr.
Annie & Mark Liu
Shannon Livengood
Sara Locke
Melissa Lockwood
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Logan
Mr. and Mrs. Cyril Logar
Mr. Steve Long
David Lorenze
Susan Losh
Mr. and Mrs. John Loth
Ms. Debra Loughry
Dr. Song Lu
Mr. August Lucci
Ms. Mildred Ludlum
Gary and Judy Lusher
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lynch
Qiang Ma & Fang Xiao
William and Nora MacDonald
Drs. Indira Majumder and  
	 Ranjit Majumder
Ms. Melody Mancini
Kathy Mancusi
Elizabeth Manus
Jonathon Marks
George and Rose Marshall
Ms. E. Jane Martin
Pamela Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Massullo
Ms. Twila Matlick
John and Rebecca Mattern
Jenny McAuliffe
Drs. William and Jennifer McBee
Sarah McBride
Patty McClelland
Rita and Gary McCrobie
Kathy and Jon McCurdy
Ms. Tara McCusker
Ms. Marjorie McDiarmid
Ms. Cassandra McGee
Marilyn McGee
Barbara Mcginnis
Clark & Allyson McKee
Kathy McNeill
David McPherson
Dale and Carolyn McVicker
Kenneth and Carol Means
Mrs. Mary Meighen
Mary Anne and Paul Meleady
Mr. Nick Mezzanotte Jr.
Reverend L. Craig Michel
Ms. Mary Mihallik
Ms. Kathy Miller
Vicki Miller
Mrs. Rhea Mills
Mrs. Susan Mills
Takeko Minami
The Honorable Sarah Minear
Rhonda Mitchell
Mr. David Molush
Ms. Linda Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Moore
Ruby Moore
Ms. Nancy Moore
Dr. and Mrs. Dennis Moore
Ms. Mary Moore-Hale
Mr. Edward Moran Jr.
Jeanene Moran
Ms. Lisa Morgan
Georgia and Richard Morral
Mrs. Carol Moss
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Moss
Iva Most
Arthur and Anna Mouser
Lori Mueller
Ms. Susan Mullen
Jane Murphy
James Murray
Marlene Musgrave
T.D. Myers
Ms. Barbara Neal
Victoria Nehls
Ms. Michele Neino
Dr. Gregory Nelcamp
Carolyn and Byron Nelson
Dr. Kelly Nelson
Jennifer and Bill Nestor
Stephanie Newbrough
Mr. and Mrs. James Norman
Mr. Garry Norton
Ms. Cynthia Novak
George and Lugene Novak
Drs. JoAnn and Michael O’Keefe
Jon and Stephanie Oberly
Ms. Sharon Offutt
Jennifer and Bill Ogden
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Ogershok
Madeline Oliverio
Peggy Omps
Mrs. Nancy Ord
Mr. Rich Painter
Keith Pappas
Nicola and Terrell Parr
Gerald Paugh
Tonya Paugh
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Paull
Erma Pellegrin
Mr. Pete Perry
Vicki Perry
Helen Petri
Mrs. Janet Petrucci
Ms. Lorna Phillips
Mr. Ed Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Poffenberger
Ms. Janice Porto
Mrs Kristina Potter
Jim and Doris Prete
Ms. Lisa Price
Doris Price
Ms. Pamela Pride
Mrs. Carol Sue Pride
Linda Prill
Mrs. Constance Propst
Mr. Thomas Pue
Gerald Pulice
Dr. Ihtishaam Qazi
Bernard & Ruth Raber
Jenna and James Rabideau
David and Kathleen Raese
V.K. Raju, MD
Karen Randolph
Ms. Esther Rankin
Mrs. Eleanor Rastetter
Regina Raybeck
Marguerite Renaud
Matt Resch
William and Susan Rice
Valorie Richardson
Sharon and Jack Richman
Mr. Charles Richmond

Sherman Riemenschneider
Ms. Deb Riggleman
Wilda Riley
Charles and Claudia Riley
Lora & Jack Rinehart
Mr. and Mrs. Brent Robinson
Ms. Elaine Rogers
Ms. Kristan Rogers
Joshua and Becky Rogers
Dr. and Mrs. William Rose
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Rosenbluth
Mr. Daris Rosencrance
Mrs. Christine Rosier
Ethel Ross
Dorothy and Willard Roth
Randi and Russell Rothenberg
Dennis & Edith Ruscello
Kristan Rushford
Mr. and Mrs. William Ryan
Rebecca Sanders and 
	 Ms. Kathy Savage
Traci and Michael Savasta
Sanford Savitz
Ms. Jennifer Schellenberg
Greg Schillace
Ms. Beverly Schultz
Rhoda Seccuro
Mr. Nicolas Seremetis
Ann Setien
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Shaffer
Dr. and Mrs. Jaschar Shakuri-Rad
Mr. and Mrs. Hal Shamberger
Ms. Donna Shinkovich
Dr. William Shockey
Ms. Deborah Shriver
Zane Shuck
Ms. Cindy Shuman
Arlene Shutt
Lisa and James Simon
Rusty Simpson
Mr. Po Sit
Amy Skeens
Andrea Sloan
Mr. Frank Sluciak
Ms. Lynn Smith
Linda and Jonathan Smith
Ms. Sarah Smith
Jeffrey and Dina Smith
Stephen Smith
Thomas Smith
Mr. Tom Snyder
Lillian Snyder
Patrice Soccorsi
Vincent and Elenore Soccorsi
Robert and Barbara Solly
Joy Solomita
Mr. Floyd Spatafore Jr.
H.M. and Karen Spengler
Dr. and Mrs. Mohit Srivastava
Ms. Jean Stacy
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Staddon
Todd Stahl
Ms. Debra Stalnaker
Mr. S. Douglas Stanger
Michelle Stanton
Justice Larry Starcher
Dr. Kristen Statler Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Stemple
Mrs. Wilma Sternthal
Mrs. Karen Stewart
George and Patti Stewart
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Stillman
Mr. Samuel Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Stoner
Dr. and Mrs. Wade Stoughton
Ronald and Stephanie Stovash
Mr. and Mrs. David Straface
JT and Lou Ann Straface
Ms. Amanda Street

Mr. James Strosnider
Mrs. Rebecca Summerfield
Yunfu Sun
Dr. John Sunyecz
Mrs. Jeannine Swisher
Virgil Tacy Jr.
Mr. Scott Tanabe
Rita Tanner
DJ Tatar
Misha Tate
Mr. Nicholas Taylor
Mr. David Taylor
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Taylor
Jonnie Tedrow
Mr. Kevin Tennant
Vickie Teter
Dr. and Mrs. Pramod Thakur
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Thewlis Jr.
Tiffany Thomas
Raymond and Laurie Thompson
Ms. Nancy Thrush
Hope Tomasik
Brenda Tonkin
Judy Toothman
Harlan Trickett
Mico Trkulja
Selma Utt
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Utt
Deanie Van Camp
Ashley VanScyoc
Linda Vargo
Harold and Lisa Varner
Dr. and Mrs. Chris Vasilakis
Ms. Pam Viands-Houck
Laura Viglianco
Ms. Kathryn Vitek
Melanie Vunjak
Dr. Ryan Wakim
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Walker
Susan Wamsley
Jingxin Wang
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Wassick Sr.
Sandra and Gary Waters
Ms. Meshell Watkins
Mr. Russell Watkins
Ms. Janet Wean
Gary and Kim Weaver
Elizabeth Webster
Dana Weser
Steven White
Jane A. White
Martha Wiles-Mapstead
Joanne Wiley
Mr. and Mrs. John Wiley
Ms. Wendy Williams
Ms. Brenda Wilson
Michael Wilson
Mr. Samuel Wingo
Mrs. Mary L. Withrow
Mrs. Michalene Womble
Johnathon Wood
Mark Wotring
Deb Wright
Heather Wright
Hazel Wright
Mr. Gary Wright
Ms. Deborah Wright
Xueyan Xu and Tieliang Yan
Pam and Karl Yagle
Jane Yue
Naijun Zhang & Jun Xiang
Li Zheng

ORGANIZATIONAL DONORS
Accelerated Construction
Acuity
Administrative Consultant Service
Adrian Enterprises
Advantage Occupational Medicine
ALKU
ALL-PRO Photography by Dale Sparks
Alliance Realty, LLC
AmazonSmile
AmFund
Arnett Carbis Toothman LLP
AT&T
Mon Health Medical Center Auxiliary
Barbour Country Club
BB&T now Truist Bank
BDI Surgical
Biafore Landscape Development
Black Bear Resort
Blackwater Outdoor Center LLC
Boston Scientific Corporation
Brothers LaZer Service Inc.
Buckhannon Toyota
Canaan Valley Resort Park
Canon Medical Systems
Carpenters & Joiners Local Union 436
Center Township VFD Auxiliary
Cerner Corp.
Champion Industries
Civil & Environmental Consultants
Clear Mountain Bank
Clinical Technology Inc.
Communications Plus, Div. of West Side 
	 Telecommunications
Coombs Flowers
Cortland Acres The Nature of Care
CPSI
CZS Development LLC
Dan Cava Toyota World
Davis Home Inspections LLC
Delta Dental
Dominion Foundation
Donnie Lemon Limousine
Eloquest
Empower Retirement
Encompass Health Rehabilitation Hospital
ENCOVA Insurance

Europtec USA, Inc.
Fairmont Federal Credit Union
Fairmont State Foundation, Inc.
First Federal of Greene County
First Greene Service Corporation
First United Bank & Trust
General Electric Medical Systems
Glengarry Golf Links
Glenmark Holding LLC
Grant County Bank
Hazel Ruby McQuain Charitable Trust
Healthcare Venture Professionals (HVP)
HealthWorks Rehab & Fitness
Hovermat
Huebsch Charitable Foundation
Huron Consulting Group
Interim Health Care
Jackson National Life Insurance Company
Johnson Controls
JS Walker Associates, Realtors
Just-Tech, LLC
Kegler’s Lounge
KeyBridge
KLM Properties
Ladybug Nail Dips
Lambright & Gutta
Laurel Food Systems
Linet America
Lithia Motors, Inc.
Living by Faith Church
LMP Associates, Inc.
Longview Power
MACE Dental
Maloney & Associates
MedExpress
Medtronic
Mercedes-Benz of Morgantown
Mercer Human Resource Consulting
Mettiki Coal WV, LLC
Mid-Atlantic Gynecology
Milan Puskar Foundation, Inc.
Mon Health Care
Mon Health Marketing
Morgantown Printing & Binding Co.
Morgantown Security and Fire
Mountaineer Contractors, Inc.

Mountaineer Orthopedic Specialists
MVB Bank
North Central WV Building & Construction 
Trades Council
NorthStar Anesthesia
OC Reilly, Inc.
Omega Commercial Interiors
Omni Associates - Architects, Inc
Paramount Energy Consulting Group
Parrotta Paving Co., Inc.
Pediatric Lung & Asthma Center
Philips Healthcare
Pikewood Media Group
Pineview Dermatology
PNC Financial Services Group, Inc.
Premier Buick Pontiac GMC
Premier Inc.
Radiological Physician Associates, Inc.
Raven Golf Club
Reynolds Development
Schumacher Clinical Partners - SCP Health
SEGRA
Sheetz
Skriner Family Foundation
Sparksoft Corp
St. George Medical Clinic
State of West Virginia
Steptoe & Johnson
Steris Corporation
Surgical Product Solutions
TAANA Foundation & The Chesapeake  
	 Nurse Attorneys
Terri Lynn Nuts and Candies
The Sign Guy
Thrasher Group
Tri-State Roofing & Sheet Metal Company
United Bank
United Way
USI Insurance
Wassick Novelty Co.
Waterfront Place Marriott
WesBanco
Willow Creek Partners
Your Community Foundation
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